
A note from the translator

The document “Considerations on the Church...” is no longer available at this address. 

On April 15, 2016 I found a text by P. Franz Schmidberger on the internet, along with misleading, 
erroneous translations. In order to correct these errors and help the work of mutual understanding 
among Catholics, I wrote a new translation of the German text into English.

I have learned, however, that his essay was not intended for public release.  Therefore, out of respect 
for P. Schmidberger and his privacy, I have withdrawn my translation from the internet.

Readers with any questions can contact me at the e-mail address below.

Richard Chonak
richardchonak@gmail.com
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